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EDUCATING LEARNERS FOR THE 215T CENTURY

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Rio School District hereby gives notice that a public hearing will be held as follows:

TOPIC OF HEARING:

The public hearing to receive public comment relative to the EIR and related school site selection standards
associated with the proposed Project, in addition to those written comments received and considered by the District
and Board as set forth in the Final EIR. Thereafter, the Board will consider the adoption of Resolution #22/23-___
(“Resolution”), which if approved will provide for the certification of the EIR for the Project, as well as the adoption
of certain related documents, including a Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program (“MMRP”), Findings of
Fact, and Statement of Overriding Considerations, along with approval of the Project based on such actions.

MEETING DETAILS:

Date: Wednesday, January 18, 2023

Time: 6:00 p.m.

Location: 1800 Solar Drive, 3rd floor * Oxnard, CA 93030 or you can attend via zoom at
rioschools.zoom.us/j/81494231821. New Process for Making Public Comments: We value your
comments and have created several options to ensure your voice is heard.

Email: Members of the public are encouraged to submit public comments via email at
scervantez@rioschools.org. Comments must be received by five (5:00 p.m.) on the day of the Board
meeting.

Phone: If you are unable to email a public comment, please leave a phone message with your
question or comment at (805) 485-3111 ext. 2102 prior to five (5:00 p.m.) on the day of the Board
meeting.

In-Person: Members of the public can make their comment in-person at the Boardroom located at
1800 Solar Drive, 3rd floor, Oxnard, CA 93030. The maximum for any one speaker is three minutes.
Due to seating configurations to meet social distancing guidelines seating for the public is
limited and based on CDC/CPH/VCPH guidelines. Live video footage will be played in the
overflow area right outside of the board room. IMPORTANT: Any individual attending the meeting
must follow CDC/CPH/VCPH County Public Health Guidelines and wear a mask. If you are
displaying any symptoms of COVID-19 we ask that you please stay home and consult your
health professional as to not expose others to the virus and instead submit your comment via email
or voicemail per the instructions above. The Board assumes no liability for any health risks to
members of the public who attend the Board meeting in-person. All individuals attending
the meeting in-person do so at their own risk.

For additional information, contact:
Sonia Cervantez
Executive Assistant to the Superintendent

scervantez@rioschools.org
(805) 485-3111 ext. 2102



